

Carleton Endowed CE Primary School

A faithful community that loves, lives and learns with hope and joy; where everyone is valued and encouraged to flourish.



Friday 13th September 2024

Dear parents and carers

Year 6 Roles and Responsibilities

As part of our PSHE education, we believe that children need to experience the duties and responsibilities that come with being a member of a community in order to help them prepare to play an active role as citizens. During our KS2 Parent Worship on Thursday, our Year 6 pupils were delighted to be awarded with their own prestigious whole school role. These roles included school Prefects, Collective Worship leaders, House Captains, librarians and laptop leaders. Congratulations to all of our Year 6 pupils, we know that you will carry out these positions with

great maturity and be excellent role models to others!











Drop Everything And Read (DEAR)









At Carleton School we love to read, and we especially love to share books with our friends. On a Friday afternoon we have DEAR sessions. During these sessions a younger child will share a book with an older child. The children choose a book and find somewhere to sit to share their story – everyone in school loves this special time

Christian Value

Our Christian Value this term is compassion. We have been thinking about seeing things from someone else's perspective, and trying to notice when others need our help and care. As we move towards Harvest we will continue to think about ways in which we can help and support others.

Diversity Role models

On Monday each class in KS2 will take part in an age-appropriate workshop delivered by Diversity Role Models a charity who worked with us in the summer term. All workshops include the use of Lego! Coverage will be as follows:

Year 3/4:

Lesson 1 – Diverse Families

Lesson 2 – Stereotypes

Lesson 3 – Showing your pride (including LGBT terminology and the history of the Pride flag)

Year 5/6:

Lesson 1: Diversity is our strength – celebrating difference (this session includes LGBT terminology)

Lesson 2 – Stereotypes

Lesson 3 – Building History – LGBT+ History

You can find out more about Diversity Role Models on their website.

Parent worship

Following several requests from parents all staff have agreed to try to inform parents in advance if their child will be receiving a certificate in parent celebration worship. This will only be for the main teacher certificates and wont include sports, numbots, reading certificates etc. We will try to get the information to you via email on a Tuesday. Please can we ask that you keep it quiet and don't tell your child.

Please do still come along anyway even if your child isn't receiving a certificate, it's always lovely to have lots of parents there.

Safeguarding

In our school we take safeguarding very seriously and all of our staff and governors receive training at the start of the year as well as regular ongoing update training. Our new safeguarding and child protection policy is available on the website here along with a host of other important policies and safeguarding advice.

Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is Mrs Dudman and the Deputy Designated Safeguarding leads are Miss A Roberts and Mrs Henderson. Our safeguarding governor is Ryan Cowley-Sharp and he can be contacted through the school office.

If you have any concerns about the well-being of a child please come and discuss it with us in confidence.

Young Voices 2025

If your child is in year 5 or 6 look out for the Young Voices letter coming out tonight. The administration has changed this year and instead of schools organizing tickets, t-shirts etc parents are required to book online. Mrs Prest will be in touch with more information once the consents are in, and she will be available to help if you need it.

Arbor Update

We would like to just say a massive thank you to you all! 99% there on Arbor sign up!! We sent a message out this week regarding updating your data within the Arbor app. Please can everyone check the data and make any amendments needed as it is very important we have the most up to date contact information, allergy and medical information, address, permissions etc. Thank you for bearing with us and helping us get this up and running. We hope you like it and would welcome any feedback to admin@carletonendowed.com.

PTA News

The first PTA meeting of the year will take place on Wednesday 18th September at 6:30pm in school. Please do come along and join us.

The PTA have also organized a Reception and Y1 Teddy Bear's picnic next Friday to welcome our new parents – please see attached flyer.

Children's Mental Health and Wellbeing - North Yorkshire inourplace



North Yorkshire council are offering free online courses dedicated to improving emotional health and wellbeing for parents, children, teenagers, adults and grandparents using the Solihull

approach-take a look to find out more!

NHS Trailblazers parent/carer support group

Please see attached with the newsletter this months flyer from NHS Trailblazers for the parent carer support group which will be covering the topic of Anxiety and specifically 'worry'. They will be looking at strategies that you can use to support your child.



If you use any of the groups recommended in the newsletter it would be great to have your feedback to share (anonymously) with other parents.

House points for this half term

Congratulations to Slingsby House who are our first house point winners of the year!

	Beckside	Heslaker	Ramper	Slingsby	Westwood	Wilkinson
Total this term	152	144	116	157	123	137

I hope you all have a lovely weekend

Kind regards, Mrs H Dudman

Headteacher

Dates for your Diary

Date	Event			
Thursday 19 th September	EYFS and KS1 Parent celebration worship			
Thursday 19 th September	Year 3 and 4 Rugby at Skipton Tennis centre			
Friday 20 th September	PTA Teddy Bear's picnic			
Thursday 26 th September	KS2 Parent celebration worship			
Thursday 3 rd October	Year 1 and 2 multiskills at Skipton Tennis centre			
Monday 7 th October	Parents evening 3:30-6:00pm			
Tuesday 8 th October	Parents evening 3:30-6:00pm			
Friday 25 th October	Break up for Half term			
Monday 4th November	Training day			
Thursday 19 th December	Christmas Carol service 9:15am			
Friday 20 th December	Break up for Christmas			

Term dates can be found on our school website

https://www.carletonendowedprimary.org.uk/calendar/term-dates

Useful information

Keeping Children safe online

There is a lot of guidance available to help parents with talking to children about what they are accessing online. You can find this on the <u>online safety</u> page of our website or take a look on one of the following websites:

nspcc.rg.uk/keeping-children-safe

www.thinkuknow.co.uk/

saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers

Children's Mental health and Well-being

<u>youngminds.org.uk/parent</u> The **Young Minds** website gives lots of really good advice for young people and parents who are worried about a child

Humber and North Yorkshire Integrated Care Partnership lead the Go to – a website full of advice for young people and their parents <u>thegoto.org.uk</u>

<u>The Go-To</u> is a really useful website that provides information and signposting to North Yorkshire services for parents who would like support with children and young people's mental health and wellbeing. If you are concerned about your child's mental health do take a look at the resources that are out there to help you.

SEND

Some support groups for parents of children with additional needs

posch.org.uk/groups-and-support/

sendiassnorthyorkshire.co.uk

Our Facebook Page

We are now on Facebook-please like and share our page! We will be posting regular updates and information here for our parents/ carers and school community.

**** WE ARE A NUT FREE SCHOOL. WE HAVE CHILDREN IN SCHOOL WITH SERIOUS NUT ALLERGIES.

PLEASE DO NOT SEND IN ANY ITEMS THAT MAY CONTAIN NUTS ***

